HOUNSFIELD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 18th October 2012.

PRESENT:
           KEM
Chairman
                                 EV



LN  Acting Chairman



CD  Acting Hon Secretary



MS



           JB



BL




SH 



BS
                                 JG
                                 AW
                                 SK
Apologies received from:  JS & SS, TH, GS
1. Introduction
KEM welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Car Park Update: CQC – Funding from PCT
LN informed the meeting the PCT have agreed to fund 2/3 of the cost of several areas of work identified that the Practice needs to undertake to enable it to satisfy the CQC Patient Safety outcomes.  These include the drainage and new surface to Car Park, levelling of path from Car Park to front door, smoke detectors, emergency lighting, and emergency pull cord in patient’s toilet.
The Practice had not heard anything definite regarding the additional land that may become available to extend the Car Park but this would need to be funded by the Practice via a loan.  LN asked for any other ideas for funding.
3. Advance – assessment Level 2

LN explained that Advance accreditation is the process the Practice is undertaking in readiness for registration with the Care Quality Commission (CQC).  The second assessment will take place on 30th October 2012.  The Practice is required to be registered with the CQC on 1st April 2013.  LN has been working with other Practice Managers in the Newark & Sherwood area to share the workload in producing the policies required and ensure that the Staff training requirements are met.  

BS asked if there were any concerns, to which there are not any, it is just a lot of work which is very time consuming and LN gave examples of policies that were being created / updated.  
JG asked what would happen after accreditation.  LN explained the process whereby the Practice would be visited after the end of December 2012 by CQC, who we believe will speak to patients, staff, GPs and the Practice Manager.  From April 2013 the CQC can make impromptu visits but we have not got a lot of information at the moment.
4. Practice Survey

As well as handing out surveys to  patients who attend the Practice it was agreed that surveys would be posted out to a random sample of patients who had not attended the practice in the last 2 years. 
LN explained that as we are a Dispensing Practice and part of the Dispensing Services Quality Screen we are required to undertake a separate survey for this.  This would go out as an additional sheet with the main Patient Survey.  The group agreed that the Dispensary is an important part of the Surgery and should be included in the survey.
LN asked the group if there were any other questions/areas that they would like us to concentrate on.
The group were happy with the survey used by the Practice last year which covered the patients overall experience e.g. appointment times / telephone / reception / GPs / Nurses and would allow comparisons between years and was also good value for money.  LN will send out a draft survey for comments by the group with the minutes of the meeting.
MS noted that the agenda did not include an item to approve the minutes of the last meeting.   It was agreed that after the minutes of the meetings had been sent out to members for their comments, they would have 3 weeks to submit any comments before the minutes were published on the Hounsfield website.
5. OneLife iD

MS informed the meeting about wrist bands which could be worn by patients with certain medical conditions or allergies to alert the emergency services or first responders to give appropriate care.
EV explained the NHS Summary Care Record Programme currently being rolled out across the country which enables clinicians at A&E to view repeat medication, acute medication and allergies and sensitivities recorded in patient medical records. Further discussion took place regarding consent and uploading additional patient information which includes any diagnosis the patient consents to being included on their record held on the National Spine.

6. SRG (Stakeholder Reference Group) Meetings
JG attends these meetings.  He mentioned there are concerns regarding proposed changes to the Ambulance Service across the East Midlands.  There would be no hub in Newark’ it would be sited in the west of the district with limited facilities just to the north near Tuxford.  There is some public concern that the changes could potentially put the lives of Newark people at risk. 
There are concerns regarding the future of Newark Hospital due to SFHT funding issues.

The introduction of PRISM was discussed. It will involve the wider community.

Some members were not aware of the Falls Group which is run every Thursday at Sutton-on-Trent Sports Club.
Patients in this area have different needs. SK suggested a Friendship Group as some older people never see anyone from one day to the next. JG suggested the PPG prompt a conversation between the Practice and the CCG to drive forward ideas such as this.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

JG gave his apologies for the January 2013 meeting

